
Village of Chipman
Public Open House for

Wastewater Treatment Facility Replacement
Wednesday, July 5th, 2017

Welcome to the Village of Chipman’s Public Open House for the project titled -

Wastewater Treatment Facility (WwTF) Replacement. This Open House event is part of the
Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) Process being conducted for replacing the Village’s
wastewater treatment facility.

About the Open House - You have a right to be informed about this project. The Open
House is intended to provide an opportunity for direct public engagement regarding this
project, including the project goals, objectives, engineering and construction details, and
potential environmental impacts and associated mitigating measures. As the project
Proponent, the Village is responsible for informing the general public, project stakeholders
and interested parties about the project details. The information panels that are on display
highlight key aspects of the proposed project. You are encouraged to view these panels, and
engage in discussions with the project representatives by asking questions and voicing any
comments or concerns regarding the project.

About the Project - The Village’s existing WwTF was constructed in the early 1970’s and
has been in continuous service for more than 45-years. It has served the community well and
continues to provide a good treatment performance. However, it is nearing the end of its
serviceable life and the Village has started the process of developing a replacement.

The proposed new WwTF will treat the wastewater to a higher standard (to meet new federal
guidelines) and discharge it directly to the Salmon River (to access higher available dilution).
A new WwTF and outfall are anticipated to cost $ 3.57 M. The Village is expect to contribute
25% of capital costs, which are anticipated to be $ 893 000. In addition, the Village is expect
to contribute 100% of all treatment system operation and maintenance costs.

Further project information can be obtained from the document titled – EIA
Registration Document, Wastewater Treatment Facility Replacement, Village of Chipman,
NB. This document is available for viewing at this Open House, the Village’s Municipal
Offices (10 Civic Court), or the Chipman Public Library (8 King St.).

The Village encourages interested individuals to submit written questions, comments and/or
concerns, on or before July 31, 2017. Responses will be provided to all written
correspondence received. Public communication can be directed to the Village as follows:

• One-on-one discussion with project representatives in attendance at the Open House.
• By e-mail to chipmannb@gmail.com.
• Comment Sheet (back of this page) – leave at Open House, or submit by mail, fax.
• By mail to Village of Chipman, 10 Civic Court, Unit 1, Chipman, NB, E4A 2H9, Attn:

Susan Kennedy, Clerk.
• By fax to (506) 339-6197.



Comment Sheet
Village of Chipman Public Open House for

Wastewater Treatment Facility Replacement
July 5th, 2017

Name:

Address:

Phone No.:

E-mail:

Questions/Comments/Concerns (add additional sheets if necessary):


